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Clear Instructions for 
Congregation and 
Cantor  

About the Prayers 
in the Context of 
Service 

Bowing Symbols 

Bold Type Where 
Cong. Chants in 
Unison 

Running Commentary in Plain 
Language 

No Overcrowding 

―Choreography Instruction‖ Meditational 
and Alternate 
Readings 

English Trans-
literation for all 
Congregation 
Pasages 

Descriptive 
Headings and 
Titles. 

(The Hebrew name of G_d has been edited 
for this publication.) 

COMING SOON: A  NEW MAHZOR FOR THE HIGH HOLY DAYS 

Below, some features of the new prayer book 

 In our High Holy Days surveys this year and last year, many members of Temple Reyim expressed dissat-
isfaction with our High Holy Days prayer book. The Religious Services Committee has responded to your 
feedback, and we are pleased to announce that this Rosh Hashanah we will introduce a new mahzor.  
 
  For more than 25 years, Temple Reyim has used the Harlow mahzor for High Holy Days services. This 
prayer book originally was published in 1972, and within a few years it was being used in most Conserva-
tive congregations in the United States.  It replaced the Silverman mahzor that had been widely used by 
the Conservative Movement since the late 1940s.                                                         (Continued on Page 8) 
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 Machashavot HaRav         Rabbinic Thoughts 

   
The Coffee You’re Drinking is a Mitzvah! 

 
  If your usual trajectory at Shabbat morning kiddush is to refuel after davenning by heading to our coffee 
and tea station, then you've probably seen a sign announcing that our coffee has changed.  Temple Reyim 
has joined ranks with a number of local synagogues in offering Fair Trade, organic coffee produced and 
distributed by Equal Exchange, a Fair Trade co-op in West Bridgewater, MA. 
 
  What does drinking Fair Trade, organic coffee, as opposed to traditionally produced coffee, have to do 
with our Jewish values?  The Torah teaches that what we eat and drink is a direct expression of our      
Judaism.  "You shall be holy, for I am holy" (Leviticus 11:45) - these words from God conclude the Torah's 
first extensive description of the laws of kashrut.  Food, the Torah teaches here, is a fundamental path of 
holiness.  What we put into our mouths is as direct an expression of our Jewishness as, say, the prayers 
that come out of our mouths. 
 
 While the Torah provides us with clear criteria regarding the foods we can and cannot eat, it does not di-
rectly link such criteria to ethical concerns.  Indeed, for much of Jewish history, food was not an issue of 
ethics but of religiosity. It has not been until contemporary times that Jewish scholars and sages have con-
nected the choices we make in the grocery store to the ethical concerns of our tradition.  Buying Fair Trade 
coffee, which raises and stabilizes the incomes of small-scale farmers, allows us to fulfill the Torah’s com-
mand to not oppress the stranger (Exodus 22:20).  Drinking organic coffee, grown free from pesticides, 
provides us an opportunity to fulfill the mitzvah of baal tashchit – of not causing unnecessary harm to our 
environment or to our own bodies. 
 
  Even something as simple as a cup of coffee has tremendous impact upon our world.  May this time of Tu 
B’Shevat, of renewal for the trees, continue to engender in us an awareness of the impact we have upon 
our economic, social, and ecological environments.  L’chaim!           
                                                                                                                       Rabbi Benjamin Shalva 

                 The Temple Reyim Rabbi Philip Kieval 44th Annual Kallah:  

                       Hidden Wisdom, Concealed Treasure: Uncovering the Medieval Jewish World 
  The medieval Jewish world is one unfamiliar to most contemporary American Jews, yet in many respects 
its legacy informs the way we live and pray, think and eat today. For our Kallah, the nationally acclaimed 
writers Peter Cole and Adina Hoffman will take us on a tour of several key, yet little-known realms of this 
medieval world.  
 
Friday, March 16th: Kabbalat Shabbat Service (starting at 7:30 pm) followed by:  
Lecture 1 - The Poetry of Kabbalah. In this opening session Peter will talk about the rich history of Jew-
ish mystical verse and read his English versions of poems composed on three continents over a period of 
some fifteen hundred years. The Kabbalistic dimension of Kabbalat Shabbat will stand at the center of this 
presentation. After the lecture, there will be an Oneg Shabbat with a question and answer session. 
Saturday, March 17

th
: Shabbat Service (starting at 9:00 am) followed by:  

Lecture 2: What Was So Golden About the Golden Age of Hebrew Poetry in Spain? 
The greatest Hebrew poetry in the post biblical tradition emerged in Spain in the middle of the tenth cen-
tury. Peter Cole will present this poetry and show how elements from the least likely of sources entered the 
bloodstream of Jewish life and the heart of Jewish worship. After the lecture, there will be a Shabbat Lunch 
at about 12:30. 
 
Sunday, March 18th: Continental Breakfast (at 10:00 am) followed by: Lecture 3: Sacred Trash: The Lost 
and Found World of the Cairo Geniza. Adina Hoffman and Peter Cole will discuss their acclaimed new 
book about the Cairo Geniza and its discoverers. In this presentation Cole and Hoffman will take us inside 
this remarkable time capsule, as they tell the story of the trove--whose contents have been rightly been 
dubbed ―The Living Sea Scrolls.‖                                                                                  Bryon Rakoff 
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Yasher Koach to our Service Leaders 
 

      We are grateful to the professionals and lay leaders who share their skills to make our Shabbat morn-
ing services so beautiful. Yasher Koach to the following people, who participated in services in January: 

Leading Shacharit or 
Musaf: 
Tyler Crane 
Bob Deresiewicz 
Michael Gobler 
Ian Noy 
Anita Lichtblau 
Eva Radding 
Rabbi Shalva 
Michael Zissman 
 
Reading Torah: 
Michael Baker 
Iris Bloom 
Evan Crane 
Bobbi Fox 
Michael Gobler 
Daniel Kleber 

Devora Kremer 
Karen Linitz 
Ethan Mascoop 
Eva Radding 
Karen Siller 
Joel Sowalsky 
Robyn Wolff 
 
Chanting Haftarah (Dec.and Jan.): 
Linda Brenner 
Dan Briansky 
Bobbi Fox 
Mark Goldwater 
Daniel Kleber 
Mitzi Perlmutter 
Lee Simon 
Dean Solomon 
Allen Whitestone 

 
ADULT LEARNERS' MINYAN TO BEGIN FEBRUARY 5  

 
  Have you felt awkward, frustrated or overwhelmed by our daily minyan service?  Are the speed, choreog-
raphy and customs daunting or confusing? 
 
  Now is your chance to make yourself at home with the prayers and liturgy of our tradition.  Beginning 
Sunday, February 5, at 9:00 a.m., Rabbi Shalva will lead a weekly Learners' Minyan in the Gold-
weitz Chapel that is designed for anyone who feels that our daily minyan is difficult or inaccessible.   
 
 
 
 
 
  The goal of the Learners' Minyan is to increase your comfort level with our daily service and to make it 
meaningful.  The Learners’ Minyan will be a complete service, but it will move at a slower pace and will 
have more frequent page and direction announcements.  In addition, each week Rabbi Shalva will explain 
the significance of a different part of the service, focusing, for example, on various prayers we recite and 
the way to recite them.   
 
  The Sunday morning Learners' Minyan will be an ongoing educational program at Temple Reyim.  Come 
just once, once in a while, or every week.  Bring your own siddur or use the one we have.  Daily minyan is 
an important part of religious life at Temple Reyim.  Everyone in our community should be able to partici-
pate and find it meaningful.  Join us as we unravel the structure, choreography, and meaning of the service 
as we pray together.  No previous background in Hebrew or Jewish education is necessary, just the desire 
to learn. 
                                                                                                            Religious Services Committee 
 

mailto:Office@reyim.org
http://www.reyim.org/
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             February Yahrzeits 

February 1 
Leona Wassersug 
 
February 2 
Rose Manson 
 
February 4 
Frank Lewin 
Philip Neiterman 
Bella Smoller 
 
February 5 
Pauline Zudick 
 
February 7 
Julia Tabas 
 
February 8 
Ernest Baker 
Sarah Berg 
Nathan Green 
Abraham Saloman 
 
February 9 
Ethel Band 
Miriam Browne 
Seymour Kaplan 
Kalman Sinofsky 
Harry Young 
 
February 10 
Abraham Neiterman 
 
February 11 
Dora Shore 
 
February 12 
Thelma Bojarczuk 
Joseph Tankel 
 
February 13 
Bella Byer 
 
February 14 
Arthur Sparr 
 
February 15 
Nathan Moretsky 

February 16 
Sylvia Kahn 
 
February 18 
Arnold Goldman 
Abraham Greenside 
 
February 19 
Harry Shore 
 
February 20 
Rose Cohen 
Frances Lazarus 
David Rubin 
George Smith 
Joseph Spector 
 
February 21 
Louis Roazen 
 
February 22 
Joseph Shade 
 
February 23 
Ada Neiterman 
 
February 24 
Samuel Adams 
Milton L. Feinson 
Herb Hatch 
Gertrude Jacobson 
Flora Nissen 
 
February 26 
Esther Eskinazi 
Raymond Reibstein 
Irene Zaslavsky 
 
February 28 
Samuel Barres 
Meyer Sowalsky 
 
February 29 
Etta Chase 
Samuel Chase 
Milton Machinist 
Harry Schneider 
Frieda Silver 

  
Save the Dates: 

  

 1) Corned Beef and Comedy: Fund-Raiser 

An evening of entertainment, food and fun, which rec-
reates the era of the Borscht Belt,  with comedians 
Johnny Lampert and Moody McCarty, and catered by 
Ayin Chef Serves.   

Date: Sunday March 11, 2012                                  
Dinner from 6:30 to 7:30                                                  
Comedy show 7:30-9:30 at Temple Reyim. 

  2) 3rd Annual Nosh and Nightcaps will be Saturday 
night, March 31 at the home of Karen and Bob Dere-
siewicz. Join your Temple Reyim friends for a fun and 
relaxing evening of drinks, appetizers and desserts. 
Adults only.  Check the March bulletin for more details 

                                                                                                                       

                          
                         Perpetual Yahrzeits  
    Observed in the month of February (Shevat-Adar) 
 
 A Temple Reyim member of the daily minyan will re-
cite Kaddish on the Yahrzeits for: 
Kalman Sinofsky-February 7, 14 Shevat; Ruth 
Speyer-February 8, 15 Shevat; Beatrice Gregis-
February 22, 29 Shevat; and Samuel Chase-February 
29, 6 Adar 
 
  

   
          Endowment and Restricted Fund News 
 
  Through a generous donation by the Wilson Family 
several years ago, Temple Reyim is able to help mem-
ber-families who are in financial need to give their 
child a great Jewish summer camp experience.  If you 
plan to send your child to a Jewish summer camp, but 
find the cost to be prohibitive, please contact Rabbi 
Shalva by March 1 to request a small stipend toward 
camp costs. 
 
  If you wish to help our members expand their Jewish 
experiences, please consider making a contribution to 
The Wilson Fund.  Your contribution will build our re-
sources to help ensure that all of our members can 
send their children to a Jewish summer camp.     
 
                                                          David Carlen                        
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                                      Thanks to our Generous Donors 

Cantor's Music Fund  
Phyllis Frank in memory of her brother, Milton L. Feinson 
Devra Simon in memory of her mother, Rivy Kiel 
 
Carol & David Stollar Fund for Adult Jewish Learning  
Carol & David Stollar in memory of Carol's parents, Julia and Arthur Singer; David's mother, Rose Stollar; and Marion 
Arvedon 
Hebrew Conversation Chug in memory of Tobie Geller's mother, Selma Langenthal 
 
Charlotte & Sidney Kirshner Fund for Lifecycle Events  
Charles Roazen in memory of his father, Louis Roazen 
 
Chesed Fund  
Cindy Levine in memory of her Aunt Marion Arvedon 
 
Facilities Fund  
Jo-Ann Smoller in memory of her mother-in-law, Bella Smoller 
 
General Fund  
Joel Sowalsky & Jan Glassman in memory of Joan Starfield, mother of Richard Starfield; and Selma Langenthal, 
mother of Tobie Geller 
Bob Sullaway and Family in memory of Burton Kassap 
Winnie Ebb and family in memory of Burton Kassap 
Barbara & Ted Bloom and Jane & Michael Myerow in memory of Marion Arvedon 
David & Judith Boyer in memory of Marion "Memmie" Arvedon 
Sylvia & Marnin Feldman in honor of Herbert Kamowitz's 80th birthday 
Mildred Goldman in memory of her father, William Gelnow 
Mildred Goldman in memory of Mimi Arvedon 
Linda & Hank Greene in memory of her mother, Rose Cohen 
Donna Hollenberg and Len Rubin in memory of Burton Kassap 
Susan & Neal Heffron in memory of Burton Kassap 
Ruth, Elisa & Joshua Helman in honor of Herbert Kamowitz's 80th birthday 
Norman Kahn in memory of his parents, Stanley and Sylvia Kahn 
Judith Katz in memory of her mother, Edith Katz 
Gail Kraft in memory of her brother, Seymour Kaplan 
Suzanne Lewis in memory of Burton Kassap 
Nancy Myers in memory of Burton Kassap 
Adele Neuringer in memory of her mother, Doris Friedman 
Dean Solomon in honor of my Aliyah 
Paul & Sandra Sorkin in appreciation of Rabbi Shalva's kindness and concern during Paul's recent illness 
Paul & Sandra Sorkin in memory of our friend, Burton Kassap 
Carol & David Stollar in memory of Burton Kassap 
Anita Walk in loving memory of her friend, Marion Arvedon 
Janice, Jonathan & Myriam Hurwitz; and Susan & Martin Spinnato & family in memory of Marion Arvedon-- Aunt 
Memmie 
 
Harry Albert Memorial Fund  
Michael Albert in memory of Burton Kassap 
 
Library Fund  
Myron & Annie Greenside in memory of Myron's father, Abraham Greenside 
 
Louis A. Green Memorial Fund for Youth Activities & Leadership Development  
Sally Green & Leonard Serkess in memory of Marion Arvedon 
Malkah Lipman in memory of her husband, Bertram Lipman 
 
Rabbi Scott Rosenberg Fund for Special Needs Chuildren  
Charlotte Cutter in memory of her brother, Isadore Plovnick                                     
                                                                                                                                             (Continued on Following Page ) 
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Limmud Reyim February 2012 

 
Discovering a Spiritual Path: Jewish Mysticism and Meditation 
Tuesday February 7 at 7:30 p.m.  Beginning in ancient times and continuing to the present, mysticism and 
meditation have helped the Jewish people connect deeply to Torah, to God, and to one another.  Join 
Rabbi Shalva for the fourth and last of our monthly classes as we study the history of Jewish meditation 
and explore ancient, medieval and modern meditation techniques ourselves. No prior knowledge or medi-
tation experience is necessary.  Please join us, even if you missed the first classes. 
 
Temple Reyim Book Club 
Thursday February 9 at 7:30 p.m.  The book club, which will meet in the kiddush room of the synagogue, 
will be discussing "The Three Weissman's of Westport" by Cathleen Schine (with a little help from Jane 
Austen).  Please join us for a lively discussion and let Gita Foster (gitafos@me.com) know if you plan on 
attending. 
 
The Foreign ñOther:ò Biblical Models 
Sunday February 12 at 10 a.m.  Dr. Micah Goodman, who teaches Jewish philosophy at the Hebrew Uni-
versity of Jerusalem, will lecture on the relationship between the Jewish and foreign peoples through the 
lens of the Exodus story.  Preceded by discussion and text study with Rabbi Shalva.  This is the fifth of an 
eight part series on The ―Other‖ in Jewish Tradition: Challenges and Opportunities.  Prior attendance is not 
necessary. 
 
Purim and Taanit Esther Breakfast: The Gift of Purim 
Thursday, March 1 at 7:30 p.m.  Purim is the holiday of gift giving – from mishloach manot delivered to 
friends and family to matanot la’eviyonim donations given to the poor. What’s the connection? Why does 
Purim revolve around the act of giving gifts? Join us for a fascinating text study led by Rabbi Shalva and 
some delicious breakfast foods, as well! 
 
Torah Study with Rabbi Shalva continues Thursdays Feb. 2 and 16 at 11:30 a.m.  
Hebrew Conversation Club continues Wednesdays February 1 and 15 at 7:30 p.m.   
Biblical Hebrew continues Mondays February 13 and 27 at 7:30 p.m.  
Daf Yomi continues every Saturday after Shabbat morning services. 
 
For the latest information about Limmud Reyim courses, go to www.reyim.org/education/adulted.php 
                                                                                                          Anita Lichtblau and Rick Brunell 

                                                    
                                                     

                                                   Thanks to our Generous Donors              (Continued from Previous Page ) 

 
Rabbi's Tzedakah Fund  
Edith Berman in memory of her father, Philip Ordis 
Fred & Priscilla Kay in memory of Burton Kassap 
Shelley Rossman in memory of her mother, Ruth Sorkin 
Sandra Sorkin in memory of her mother, Pauline Zudick 
 
Sandberg Religious School  
Phyllis Frank in memory of her husband, Bernard D. Frank 
 
Sheryl Anne Zigman Memorial Fund for Mitzvah Education  
Linda, Richard, Nicole & Michael Kossoff in honor of Bernie Zigman's "Sports Breakfast" program 
Bernie Zigman in memory of Burton Kassap 
 
USY  
Devra Simon in memory of her father, Morris Kiel 
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                                                        USY Activities                                                             

 
   While it may seem natural at this time of year to stay home, cuddled up in the warmth - Temple Reyim 
USY isn't going to let the cold keep us in! We have had a great January, and are going to have an awe-
some February. In January, Junior USY kicked it off with a Trivia Night, winning prizes and having a blast. 
Senior USY continued the fun at an overnight at Lazer Zone in Marlborough with Natick & Sharon USY 
chapters, enjoying laser tag games and bungee runs all night. Twelve Senior USYers joined for ice skating 
at Frog Pond, never caring about the freezing cold weather. Kadima made delicious challahs, and enjoyed 
eating them at their Shabbat dinner. If this sounds like fun to you, there's time to join USY. We're still run-
ning our 1/2 price membership deal, so pick up a membership form in the Temple Office or find it in the 
B'Yachad.  
 
  In February, Senior USY (grades 9-12) will be joining their fellow USYers from throughout New England 
at the Tikkun Olam Semi-Formal Dance on February 4th. We will be meeting at Temple Reyim at 7:30pm 
for the bus to Temple Israel in Sharon, MA, and returning at midnight. The event costs $26.00, with all pro-
ceeds going to the International USY Social Action/Tikkun Olam Fund - helping Jewish charities around 
the world! To RSVP, email Rachel Savage at youthdirector@reyim.org. In addition, on February 11th, you 
are invited to join your fellow USYers in the Youth Lounge for some fun activities at 6:30pm before heading 
upstairs to the Shabbatune concert at 8:00pm.  No need to RSVP, but you do need to buy your tickets for 
the concert at www.reyim.org/shabbatune.  
 
  Junior USY (grades 6-8) is shaking off the cold in February with an afternoon at SkyZone - the world's 
first all-trampoline walled playing courts - on February 12th. We will be meeting at Temple Reyim at 
1:45pm, and returning at 4:45pm. The event costs $18, and spots are limited so you must RSVP by Janu-
ary 5th to Alyse at jrusy@reyim.org. Shaking off the cold again, Jr USY will be having a Summer Party on 
February 25th from 7:00-9:30pm in the Youth Lounge. Come in your summer attire and enjoy summery 
foods, games, and tie-dying. The event costs $15 if you RSVP by February 15th, $18 after, so please 
RSVP by e-mailing Alyse at jrusy@reyim.org.  
 
  Kadima (grades 3-5) is starting off the month with a Tu B'Shevat seder on February 5th at the Temple 
from 12:30-2:30pm, enjoying decorating flower pots and eating yummy foods! The event costs $5; please 
RSVP by February 3rd to Gaby at kadima@reyim.org. Then on February 12th, Kadimaniks from around 
New England will be meeting at Coco Key Indoor Water Resort in Danvers for Splash & Supper. Bring your 
bathing suit, a towel, a check for $38, and your sense of fun and adventure for this awesome event! RSVP 
by February 5th to Gaby at kadima@reyim.org, (parent drivers are needed as well.)  
 
Stay tuned for next month's Bulletin with all the exciting events coming up in March! Have a great month 
everyone!  
 
                                                                                                                                         Rachel Savage 
                                                                                                                                         Youth Director 
 
                                                                                                                    
 
 

 

mailto:youthdirector@reyim.org
http://www.reyim.org/shabbatune
mailto:jrusy@reyim.org
mailto:jrusy@reyim.org
mailto:kadima@reyim.org
mailto:kadima@reyim.org
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  Every prayer book has a limited life span within a dynamic Jewish community like ours; customs change, 

norms change, tastes change and needs change.  In 1972, when the Harlow mahzor was published, Israel 

was still in its youth, America was embroiled in Vietnam and Richard Nixon was President.  For us as a 

religious community, the egalitarian movement in Conservative Judaism was still in its infancy.  Bat Mitz-

vahs had only recently become the norm, it would be several years before women would be counted in a 

minyan, and it would be 13 years before the first woman rabbi would be ordained by the Jewish Theologi-

cal Seminary.   

 

  Our new High Holy Days prayer book will be Mahzor Lev Shalem, and it is a very impressive volume.  

Published in 2010 by the Rabbinical Assembly, it restores many traditional prayers that were omitted from 

the Silverman and Harlow mahzorim, while also offering creative liturgical options that reflect the diverse 

theology of contemporary Conservative Judaism.  Many Conservative congregations throughout the United 

States already have adopted this new mahzor, and the response has been overwhelmingly positive.  Its 

translations are gender-neutral, and it also provides English transliterations for nearly every prayer that we 

sing together as a congregation, removing Hebrew familiarity as a barrier to participation. 

 

  Mahzor Lev Shalem will add much to our High Holy Days services.  For those congregants who are famil-

iar with the traditional liturgy, they will find that this prayer book has more literal English translations and 

includes running commentaries, historical explanations and engaging insights into the meanings of the 

prayers.  For those congregants who seek inspiration from the High Holy Days outside the traditional 

framework, this book has a wide assortment of readings, reflections, classical stories, commentaries and 

religious poetry.   

 

  The purchase of this new prayer book is an important long-term investment for our community.  Several 

copies have been purchased for congregational review.  You will find them on the table in the Library and 

in the Office.  We also will have a few copies on the table outside the Sanctuary on Shabbat mornings.  

Please find an opportunity to stop by the synagogue to examine the book.  You won't be disappointed. 

 

  Several congregants have stepped forward to pledge, in the form of a challenge grant, nearly half of the 

sum needed for the purchase.  The remainder of the funds will come from contributions, the sale of book-

plates, and a special fundraiser on March 11, the proceeds from all of which will be matched dollar-for-

dollar by the challenge grant.  We hope that you will use this opportunity to honor or memorialize a loved 

one or a sacred event and will give generously.  Mahzor Lev Shalem promises to be inspiring and relevant 

to our community for many years to come. 

 

                                                                                                               

                                   

 

 

 

                                                                       

 

COMING SOON: A  NEW MAHZOR FOR THE HIGH HOLY DAYS 
                                                                                                                      (Continued from Page 1) 

 
Religious Services Committee 
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   Events  Calendar                               February 2012                                       Shevat/Adar  5772 

 

March 2010  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

1 
Hebrew Con-

versation 
7:30pm 

 
B’hood Blood 
Drive 1-7pm 

 
 

8 Shevat 

2 
Shabbat Class  

 
Torah Study 
Rabbi Shalva 

11:30am 
 
 
 

9 Shevat 

3 
4:42pm 

Kol Zimra 
Family Shab-

bat 
 
 
 
 

10 Shevat 

4 
Shira Caplan 
Bat-Mitzvah 

 
 
 
 
 
 

11 Shevat 

5 
World Wide 
Wrap 9am 

 
Kadima Craft 

Noon 
 

Jr.USY Ice 
Skating 2pm 
12 Shevat 

6 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

13 Shevat 

7 
Jewish Mysti-

cism and Medi-
tation 7:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 

14 Shevat 

8 
 

Tu B’Shevat 
 
 
 
 
 
 

15 Shevat 

9 
S’hood over 70 

1:30pm 
 

Book Club 
7:30pm 

 
 
 

16 Shevat 

10 
4:51pm 

Shabbatune 
Dinner 

 
 
 
 
 

17 Shevat 

11 
Shabbatune 

Classes 1:15-
2pm Adults & 

Children 
 

Shabbatune 
Concert 8pm 

 
18 Shevat 

12 
The ―Other‖ 

10am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

19 Shevat 

13 
Biblical He-

brew 7:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

20 Shevat 

14 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

21 Shevat 

15 
Hebrew Con-

versation 
7:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 

22 Shevat 

16 
Torah Study 
Rabbi Shalva 

11:30am 
 
 
 
 
 

23 Shevat 

17 
5:00 pm 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 Shevat 

18 
Family Shabbat 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

25 Shevat 

19 
Blocks and Lox 

10 am 
 
 
 
 
 
 

26 Shevat 

20 
President’s 

Day 
 
 
 
 
 
 

27 Shevat 

21 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

28 Shevat 

22 
Hebrew Con-

versation 
7:30pm 

 
 
 
 
 

29 Shevat 

23 
Rosh Chodesh 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

30 Shevat 

24 
5:09pm 

Rosh Cho-
desh 

 
 
 
 
 

1 Adar 

25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2 Adar 

26 
No Religious 

School 
 
 
 
 
 
 

3 Adar 

27 
Biblical He-

brew 7:30pm 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4 Adar  

28 
S’hood Fire-

side Chat 
7pm 

 
 
 
 
 

5 Adar  

29 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

24 Adar II 
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                                                  BROTHERHOOD NEWS 

                                          Serving Temple Reyim for over 50 Years 
 
 Brotherhood is proud to present our upcoming following programs during the months of February and 
March...Save the Dates, mark them on your calendars, AND DON'T FORGET TO MAKE YOUR RESER-
VATIONS. 
 
 Red Cross- Brotherhood Annual Blood Drive- Wed Feb. 1,  
 Will take place from 1:00 pm -- 7:00 pm in the school classroom area. Please bring a photo ID with you. 
Every donor will receive a FREE 1 pound bag of Dunkin Donuts Coffee. For your blood donation call: 1-
800-Red Cross, or go to the web-site: www.RedCrossBlood.org .You know it’s the right thing to do. 
 
 World Wide Wrap XII- February 5, 2012 
 Temple Reyim Brotherhood is joining Men’s Clubs and Congregations around the world to teach the Mitz-
vah of wrapping Teffilin on Sunday, February 5 at the 9:00 am Morning Minyan in the Goldweitz Chapel 
There will be volunteers to assist with wrapping instruction for everyone’s convenience.  And with groups in 
five continents (Australia, Asia, India, Europe, North and South America) joining in this year, it truly is a 
World Wide Wrap. 
 
 17th Annual Brotherhood Shabbat-March 31 
 The annual Brotherhood Shabbat will take place on March 31, at 9:30 am in the Main Sanctuary. The 
awards for Man of the Year, the Yasher Koach award, and the USY Leadership Honoree will be an-
nounced in the March Bulletin and certificates will be presented to the Honorees at the Brotherhood Ser-
vice. All members are invited to participate in the service; please call or e-mail Bernie Zigman. Shabbat 
Luncheon sponsored by Temple Reyim Brotherhood will be catered by our own Ayin Chef Serves.  
 
 Donations: Brotherhood gladly accepts donations in memory or in honor of a special person or occasion.  
Brotherhood Life Cycle Events 
Happy February Birthday to: 
Bryon Rakoff, Arthur Kahn, David Goldwater, Herb Shulman, Lewis Silverman, and Larry Saloman. 
 
 Happy February Anniversary to: 
Feb. 27- Dmitry & Clara Bogomolny; Feb. 14-Ed & Marilyn Shade. 
Brotherhood reminds our members that Ayin Chef Serves are Seeking Volunteers   
Brotherhood supports the need of volunteers to volunteer in the kitchen or set-up/serve. Contact Lara 
Crawford, e-mail  crawfordlara@gmail.com.     
Condolences to: 
Mildred Kassap on the recent loss of her husband Burton Kassap. 
Beth Byer and the Mermelstein family on the death of Beth’s father, Marvin Byer. 
 

 Get-Well Wishes to: 

Paul Sorkin, who is home after his operation, and to Miriam Manson, and Gloria Slate. A card, call, or 

email would be most appreciated. 

We Want to Know—Please notify us of any news about our members concerning happy or sad occasions. 

2012 Brotherhood Programming  

    Sun. Feb. 5-  World Wide Wrap-Tefillin                       

    Sun. Mar.11- Purim Carnival*                      

    Sat.  Mar. 31-Brotherhood Shabbat       

    Thu. Apr.19 - Yom HaShoah                                                         

    Sun. May 20- Spring BBQ                                                                  

    June 7-10  66th Layman’s Institute                                                       

    *indicates Temple program funded by Brotherhood                          Alan Klevan and  Bernie Zigman 

 

http://www.RedCrossBlood.org
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                                                       Sisterhood News  

 

  Sisterhood Shabbat 2012 was held at Temple Reyim in the midst of a snow storm, but our ladies were up 
to the challenge and the service was both wonderful and heartwarming.  You can see by the list of partici-
pants below that our Sisterhood is thriving and has tremendous potential for future service to Temple 
Reyim, and Women’s League of Conservative Judaism.  Eva Radding and Joanne Robinson did an out-
standing job, once again, organizing services. A big thank you goes out to both of them.  In her D’var 
Lynda Adler spoke about this week’s Parashat Va’era, referencing information about Moses and the 
plagues while making a case for volunteering for leadership positions in Sisterhood, as well as volunteer-
ing both for Sisterhood and Temple Reyim. 
  
  Kiddush was brought to us by Brotherhood and was absolutely scrumptious.  They did themselves proud 
with dishes such as quiche, lox-cream cheese and white fish roll-ups, wonderful salads, as well as an array 
of bagels and spreads.  All this served with pots of three different kinds of tea!  Very special thanks to Ayin 
Chefs Serves for their tremendous culinary skills and their leadership in the kitchen.  We wish a speedy 
recovery to Stu Horowitz who was injured in the line of duty.  Further, we look forward to returning the fa-
vor to Brotherhood by catering the Kiddush for Brotherhood Shabbat, scheduled for Saturday March 31, 
2012. Please be in touch with Lara Crawford if you can in any way help with the preparations for the 
Brotherhood Kiddush.  
  
  Thanks and Yasher Koach goes to the following list of leaders and participants during Sisterhood Shab-
bat:  Eva Radding, Joanne Robinson, Hilary Rosenbaum, Lynne Sweet, Carol Stollar, Cara Marcus, 
Robyn Wolff, Aimee Baker, Evan Crane (Evan, thanks so much for helping Sisterhood out! Much appre-
ciated!), Anne Lurie, Iris Bloom, Zifre Lurie, Lara Crawford, Devora Kremer, Mitzi Perlmutter, Bryna 
Klevan, Diane Silverman, Karen Siller, Gail Schulman, Bobbi Fox, Karen Linitz, Linda Brenner, He-
laine Friedlander, Kim Gilbert, Lynda Adler, Anita Lichtblau, Linda Landsberg, Julia Sweet, Shelley 
Rossman, Gita Foster, Leslie Crane, Mildred Goldman, Rebecca Silverman, Naomi Adamsky, 
Alanna Horowitz, Emily Silverman, Laura Grosser, Rachel Adamsky, Sasha Helfner, Rachel Landau, 
and Madelin Mermelstein.  Our sincere apologies if we missed anyone who participated.  
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 It’s that time again.  Temple Reyim Sisterhood is very proud to continue our tikkun olam project of by col-
lecting and donating small bottles and packets of toiletries to the Woman's Lunch Place, a day shelter for 
homeless women and their families. Any questions please email Hilary Rosenbaum at hilary-
rosenbaum1@verizon.net. 
  
Save these Dates:  

Sisterhood Fireside Chat - Tuesday February 28
th, 

7pm 

A Very Special Torah Fund Event ï Sunday March 25th,12pm-3pm 
Annual General Meeting - Sunday, June 10th at 12 pm.  This year’s theme - "Fruits of the Seasonò.  
Please let Lynda know if you would like to be involved next year. 

 
                          Karen Jacobs & Lynda Adler 

mailto:hilaryrosenbaum1@verizon.net
mailto:hilaryrosenbaum1@verizon.net
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                                          Sandberg Religious School 

  When I lived in Israel during my Junior Year Abroad at the Hebrew University in Jerusalem, I would often 
spend Shabbat with friends in Haifa (a good 3 hour bus ride away).  Once, about this time of year, I de-
cided to take the train.  At the time, Israel’s railway system was quite primitive (we’re talking about the 80’s, 
yet the trains were still probably those in use since the establishment of the State some 40 years earlier).  
This meant that there was no heat, the seats were uncomfortable, and it was very loud.  I was up for it!  
We left Jerusalem and within minutes were climbing our way down through the Judaean Hills on the de-
scent to Tel Aviv.  This in itself was just beautiful. I’m a desert landscape enthusiast, but suddenly the hills 
were abloom with almond tree blossoms!  My first thought was the song I had learned years earlier in He-
brew School, ―HaShkaydia Porachat,‖ ―The Almond Tree is Blossoming!‖  This was a pivotal moment in my 
Israel connectedness; the cycle of the Jewish year is so integrally tied into the land of Israel and I vowed, 
then, that I would move there one day. 
 
  Fast forward 30 years as I sit in a cold (albeit mild) New England, far from those almond trees, I contem-
plate the celebration of Tu B’Shevat February 7-8. Tu B’Shevat is the new year of the trees, presumably, 
because this was the season in the land of Israel when trees (like the almond) began to blossom. Tu 
B’Shevat in Israel is the sign that spring is on the way. It was also the time of year when the Priests levied 
the tithes on fruit trees which were sent to the Temple in Jerusalem.  When the Temple was destroyed, 
Jews in the Diaspora ate the various fruits and nuts which were found in Israel to preserve that bond.  Over 
time, it has become more difficult to maintain this connection, so other themes have evolved to include dis-
cussions about ecology, renewal, and protecting our environment. 
 
  Teaching about and celebrating Tu B’Shevat here in the United States is another reminder to me of how 
important it is for our children to be afforded the opportunity to visit Israel in their teens, particularly as part 
of a teen group experience. This is one of the reasons that I became involved in the CJP Passport to Israel 
program.  Many studies have shown the tremendous impact that a teen experience in Israel has on our 
children in solidifying their Jewish identity (along with youth groups and Jewish summer camping.)  Part of 
this is their peer influence, but having listened to many of these teens this past summer in Israel as I vis-
ited some of the programs, almost all talked about their connection to the land, to the people, and to the 
rhythm of Jewish life there.  Not one participant came away unmoved by their experience.  And they went 
home better people, and better Jews for it.  Many said they were planning on becoming more observant 
upon their return to the States; many talked about how they would become more active in Israel advocacy.  
Many vowed to return for college, army or to make aliyah.  
 
  My point is that we, the American Jewish community, are successful and thriving, yet a huge part of our 
existence is tied up in the rhythms of celebration of the Jewish holidays and the origins of these holidays 
are found in Israel.  Until we can each experience that ―aha‖ moment for ourselves, in the land of Israel, 
our understanding cannot be fully complete.  If you have not already signed up for the Passport to Israel 
Savings program (beginning in 3rd grade), now is the time.  This gift will allow your child to make this really 
important connection for him or herself. 
 
  Tu BôShevat higiya!!! (Tu B’Shevat has arrived!) 
 
Upcoming Events: 
 
2/11—4th-7th Grade Shabbat Program 9:30 am 
2/19-26—NO SCHOOL (February Break) 
3/10—K-3rd Grade Shabbat Program, 10:30 am 
 
                                                                                                                          Miriam Berk 
                                                                                                                          Education director 
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  During the middle of January, the children in the nursery school spent two weeks participating in our an-
nual Shabbat/Havdalah enhancement unit when we concentrated our efforts on the beauty of the Shabbat 
experience.  Each child created either a Shabbat bag or a Havdalah bucket.  The Shabbat bags were filled 
with the ritual objects associated with welcoming Shabbat into our homes and the Havdalah buckets were 
filled with the ritual objects associated with Havdalah, the ceremony marking the end of Shabbat.  All of the 
objects were lovingly made by the children.  At the end of the two weeks,  the children and their parents 
joined together for two mornings of ―challah making‖ when more than sixty-five loaves of challot were 
baked in the Temple Reyim ovens.  One new highlight of our Shabbat/Havdalah unit was the Havdalah 
Pajama evening held on January 21.  More than sixty people joined Rabbi Shalva and the nursery school 
staff for an evening of Havdalah prayers, a light supper, spice box making and good night stories and lulla-
bies.  A sweet way to say good-bye to Shabbat. 
 
  We  are now preparing for our TuB’shevat celebration which will take place in just a few days.  Nursery 
schoolers always love a celebration and celebrating TuB’Shevat, the birthday of the trees, is no excep-
tion.   We’ll been planting a wide variety of seeds and look forward to watching our sprouts germinate. 
We’ll  decorate cardboard trees which we will secure in pots of soil and then surround the trees with grass 
seeds.  The children believe they will have their very own forest right in the classroom!  We’ll also plant our 
annual  ―Hairy Harry‖ containers,  some of which will surely need haircuts before too long!  Now we are 
looking forward to our wonderful TuB’Shevat Seder complete with four cups of wine (grape juice) many 
fruits from Israel and an incredible cake, which we will bake in the shape of an almond tree.    
 
  In addition to our February TuB’shevat celebration, we’ll also enjoy visits from Rabbi Shalva, James, our 
basketball skill-building coach, Judith, our Israeli dance instructor, Jean, our Newton librarian and Evan, 
our ―acting‖ instructor.  Additionally, we will host two open house events (a pajama day breakfast and a 
basketball bounce-a-thon) for prospective families.  At the end of February we will focus our attention on 
getting ready for Purim when costumes, groggers, masks, crowns and hamentashen will fill the halls and 
classrooms of the nursery school. 
 
  It is hard to believe that we can accomplish so much during such a short month.   Although the daylight 
hours in February are noticeably longer, our school hours always seem too short.  We always try to pack 
February full of exciting activities, and because our winter vacation is right in the middle of the month, we 
never feel that the month is long enough.  February is our pivotal month, a month that not only stands on 
its own merits, but is a time when we look back and reflect on the previous five months of school. We’ve 
certainly had a successful beginning to the year 5772 and we expect it to continue.    
 
  As we look ahead to the upcoming months we know we will be enjoying our ―Stay and Play‖ brunch,  our 
Passover seder party,  our annual pretend trip to Israel and much, much more.   With so much fun, who 
wouldn’t want to be a preschooler? 
 
Please invite your friends and neighbors with preschoolers to join us for our February Open House 
Events:   We are currently accepting applications for September 2012   
Please tell your friends and neighbors about our program for ages 2.9 -5 years. 
 
Pajama Day Jamboree  
Tuesday, February 14, 2012 from 9:30 - 11:00 am  
Come see our preschool in action on pajama day!  
A light breakfast and fun activities will be provided.   
 
  
 

    
    
     

                           Viola and Joseph Rosenshine Nursery School 

Basketball Bounce-A-Thon  
Monday, February 27, 2012 from 9:30 - 
10:30 am.  Bring your young children to 
join the preschool for a basketball skill 
building session and experience the en-
ergy at the Rosenshine Nursery School.     

Meryl M. Alpert 
Nursery School Director 
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Donõt Miss the Shabbatune ð February 10 & 11, 2012! 

 
  Temple Reyim’s second annual Shabbatune week-end is just around the corner.  Join us for a joyous 
musical Shabbat. 
 
  We’ll pray, sing and study with Rabbi Shalva and special guest, Cantor Adina Ackerman.  Cantor 
Ackerman was with us for the High Holidays, and we’re thrilled to have her back!  Services will highlight 
beautiful tunes, both familiar and new.  The Shabbatune includes a delicious dinner on Friday evening, 
and a Shabbat luncheon with singing and dancing after services on Saturday.  Following the luncheon 
Rabbi Shalva will lead a special session for our children while Cantor Ackerman offers a music-themed 
class for adults.  Both classes will run from 1:15 to 2pm. 
 
  Festivities continue Saturday night!  We’ll say good-bye to Shabbat and welcome the new week with a 
musical Havdalah service.  Shabbatune concludes with a fabulous café-style concert featuring a selec-
tion of outstanding a cappella groups from local colleges and schools. 
 
  Jewish a cappella groups including: Brandeis’ Manginah, Harvard’s Shani, and Boston University’s Kol 
Echad will perform, as will Gann Academy’s Shenaniganns.  Similar Jones, a high-energy, semi-
professional Boston-based vocal band that specializes in rock and soul music will cap the evening.  
More information about Similar Jones can be found at http://www.similarjones.com/about.html.  The con-
cert also features a guest performance by our own Rabbi Shalva!   
 
Services on Friday evening begin at 6:00.  Dinner follows services.  On Saturday, Havdalah will be at 
7:00 p.m., followed by the concert at 8:00. 
 
If you would like to sponsor or help with the Shabbatune, please contact Amy Worth or Anita Licht-
blau. Tickets can be bought on the Temple Reyim website: www.reyim.org/shabbatune/buy-tickets 
 
Prices are :  
For the Erev shabbat dinner February 10:  Adult $15  Child $6 
For the Shabbatune Concert February 11:  All tickets $12 
For the Combo Ticket Dinner/Concert (no child discount): $25 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dinner reservations and concert tickets are available online at www.reyim.org, or through the office at 
617-527-2410 ext. 11.  Or just send a check to Temple Reyim, 1860 Washington Street, Newton, MA  
02466.  Concert tickets can be purchased at the door. 

                                                           
  

 

http://www.similarjones.com/about.html
http://cts.vresp.com/c/?TempleReyim/bec350f2e1/3d9ca34d88/4995f24986
http://www.reyim.org/
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  We recently had a very special experience of Israel as participants in the Unity Mission sponsored by the 
Synagogue Council of Massachusetts, led by Alan Teperow. Twenty-nine of us, members of Orthodox, 
Conservative, Reform and unaffiliated congregations, sought to study The State of Judaism Within the 
Jewish State, exploring the variety of expressions of Jewish traditions and values in both religious and 
secular settings. 
 
  We began in Jerusalem, with Rabbi Donniel Hartman at the Hartman Institute, who laid out the chal-
lenges of defining a Jewish democratic state and explained his own visions of its essential features. He 
called on Diaspora Jewry to be actively engaged in this definition, one that is complicated by: the absence 
of a constitution; a dual system of civil and religious authority, the latter often exerted in ways that alienate 
both modern orthodox and secular citizens; and the need to protect the rights of minorities. 
 
  In ten days, we had the opportunity to meet not just representatives, but passionate founders of organiza-
tions and movements aimed at achieving justice for women and helping both men and women negotiate 
the complexities of conversion, marriage, divorce and burial, which are under the jurisdiction of a system of 
Rabbinical courts separate from the civil/criminal courts. We also visited the flash point of contention be-
tween haredi and modern orthodox residents of Beit Shemesh, and met people who, in contrast, are trying 
to effect changes and increase the inclusivity and unity of Jewish people. 
 
We visited a Hesder Yeshiva, whose students combine Yeshiva study and military duty. We also visited a 
village established on the principle of religious and secular residents living together and even sharing one 
elementary school. We met seekers of social justice for workers, and, from a reserve forces tank unit com-
mander, learned how Jewish values underlie battlefield ethics for the Israel Defense Forces. In Tel Aviv, 
we studied Talmud with Dr. Ruth Calderon, who founded Alma College, where secular Israelis – writers, 
artists, musicians – study in courses on traditional texts. We visited unusual schools in Tel Aviv and Haifa, 
and Yemin Orde, a 'youth village' in the Carmel that provides a unique vision, a home and programs for 
500 young people with serious social problems. 
 
The program included tours of the renovated Israel Museum, the Herzl Museum, Herodion and Masada – 
even a Shacharit service atop Masada.  
 
Along with study, we had the privilege of sharing Shabbat experiences with varied congregations, including 
home hospitality for Shabbat lunch in Jerusalem and overnight Shabbat stays with families in Haifa. We 
experienced the Boston-Haifa Connection. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
From our study companions and from the heroic people we met in Israel, we learned that there are models 
for meeting the challenge of promoting the sense of K'lal Yisrael, albeit with much hard work ahead.                                                                                         
                                                                                                                 
                                                                                                                           Carol and David Stollar 
 
 

            Unity Mission to Israel 

       Carol and David Stollar in Jerusalem 
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